
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​January 6, 2022 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Dave Campbell at 1800 hours.  There were 40 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chapter Charlie Lindquist presented a prayer.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Dave Campbell- present
Assistant Steve Spayde – present

Secretary Debbie Alderson – present

Treasurer Sherry Faughn – excused
Sgt-At-Arms Cecil Goodin – present

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms – Christine Goodin - present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Webmaster - Nancy Bates - present
Safety Office – Dave Neighbors - present
The Director introduced new members: Paul Booth
Guests: None
January birthdays were recognized:

Harvey Bates, Betty Powell, Carolyn Rost, Tommy Thompson
Secretary’s Report

Debbie Alderson, Secretary, reported the minutes for the December 7, 2021 meeting had been sent electronically to the members. No corrections or additions were noted.
MOTION:  Bill Plate moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Don Cryderman seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.
In the absence of Treasurer Sherry Faughn, Debbie Alderson gave the following report:
We had a balance of $5,789.26 on December 7, 2021 with income of $467.00, expenses of $1,544.50 leaving a balance of $4,711.76 on January 6, 2022.  Of this amount there has been $300.00 earmarked for Veterans Projects.  Balance in the Legacy Fund is $5,025.00.  Balance in the Fallen Riders Scholarship Fund is $3,929.35.  Balance for Bike Night is $100.00.
MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Safety Officer Report – Dave Neighbors

Dave gave the following report:
How To Improve Your Riding Skills During The Off-Season

Locked your bike away for the winter? You needn't lose all the speed you earned this year over the off-season. With just a little effort, you can start riding again in the spring faster than ever. Here's how to improve your motorcycle riding skills during the off-season.

One: Study

The single best way to become a better rider is to spend time in the off-season studying. Check out Nick Lenatsch's Sport Riding Techniques. Start there and, when you're ready for something more advanced, move on to Techniques of Motorcycle Roadracing by none other than King Kenny Roberts. Need something more visual than the written word? The A Twist of the Wrist II DVD is good, if basic. Don't just read (or watch) these once, treat studying for motorcycle riding just like you would a college course. Take notes, practice the theory, pursue further learning.

Two: Get In Shape

It might sound counter intuitive, but the holiday season and winter are the perfect times to get in shape. All those extra calories can help you pack on the pounds (of muscle) and going to the gym will help pass those long nights, while helping to combat seasonal affective disorder. Greater resistance to injury, greater stamina, improved flexibility, and higher concentration are just some of the benefits you'll be able to apply to riding in the spring. Start with How To Stay In Riding Shape Over The Holidays.

Three: Improve Your Bike

All that time you're not spending riding can be used to fit new tires, improve your suspension, tune your motor, or even just performing basic service tasks like adjusting valves. Don't know how to do that stuff? Well, you've got time to learn. YouTube is a treasure trove of how-to videos that can show you how to do just about anything to your bike. A simple search by model and issue should net you a ton of good advice.

Four: Get New Riding Gear

The off-season is also the bargain season for buying riding gear. Look for closeout deals from major retails and search eBay and Craigslist for top-brand stuff that's only been worn a single season.

Five: Plan Your Riding Season

Set goals, then plan how you'll achieve them. Want to do your first track day? Ride on a different continent? Go motorcycle camping through The Sierra Nevada Mountains? Start putting together the pieces now; plan routes, sign up friends, save the money, buy the necessary gear and book the time off work.

What DVD and book recommendations do you have that can help with improved riding technique for next season?

Sgt. At Arms Cecil Goodin
No report
Historian Barbara Turnage
No report
Judge Advocate Report

Judge Advocate Richard Derks announced the Spring State meeting is scheduled in Ashland on Feb. 19 at the Ashland American Legion Post 152 at 1:00 pm.
Asst. Director’s  Report

Assistant Director Steve Spayde reported the month of December had 5 riders and 2,693 miles.  Cecil Goodin recorded 2,183 of those miles!
Chaplain Report

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist gave the following message.
Be Your Best!

January 1, 2022 arrived quietly at my house.  My wife and I were awake in bed discussing future matters and we heard the clock chime midnight.  We wished each other a Happy New Year, and with a kiss goodnight, drifted off to dreamland.

That day, I spent some time considering a New Year’s resolution for my life.  I will retire at the end of January and will have my 70th birthday a little later this year.  What does my future hold?  Better yet, how much of a future do I have left?  One thing is certain - I want to be productive and not just a bystander on the sideline of life watching others play the game.
But then, all the sayings and jokes views about “old age” started to infiltrate my mind.  Am I too old to start a new endeavor?  Should I just have fun while I still can?  It was disconcerting to think about the time I have left and what to do with it.  Then I read an article that a friend sent to me.

An extensive study in the U.S.A. found that the most productive age in human life is between 60-70 years of age.  The 2nd most productive stage of the human being is from 70-80 years of age.  The 3rd most productive stage is from 50-60 years of age.  The average age of NOBEL PRIZE winners is 62 years old.  The average of the presidents of prominent companies in the world is 63 years…..
This tells us in a way that it has been determined that the best years of your life are between 60 and 80 years of age!
A study published in NEW ENGLAND JOURNAL OF MEDICINE found that at age 60, you reach the TOP of your potential and this continues into your 80’s.

Therefore, if you are between 60-70 or 70-80 you are in the BEST and 2nd best level of your life. Can I get an Amen on that!?
Psalm 92:12-15

The righteous person will flourish like the palm tree.  He will grow like a cedar in Lebanon.  They are planted in the hours of Yahweh.  They will greatly flourish in the courts of our God.  They will continue to bear fruit in old age.  They will be fat and fresh, showing that Yahweh is upright – my Rock, in whom there is no injustice.
Stop complaining about growing old and start living the life God intended you to live as a creative, productive, culture changer!  Age is just a number!  For most of us, our best days are ahead of us – do something with them!
Webmaster’s Report

Webmaster Nancy Bates had no report. 

Committee Reports:
DeeDee Cryderman reported they received no applications for the scholarship.  The school has some ideas and they are meeting with them sometime soon.
DeeDee Cryderman reported the Post is having a Blood Drive and they are asking all the Legion families to help with the project.  Dates being considered are May 18 or 26.  More information to follow.
Jim Rosenberg reported on the Valentines Dinner/Dance.  It will be on February 12 at the Post.  Cost will be $25 single, $50 couple.  Menu will be the same as last year, ribeye and shrimp.  Jim shopped around for meat prices and found them to be much higher this year.  The board approved his decision on the supplier.  Tickets will be sold only at the door, no advanced tickets.  There has been 110 pounds of meat ordered and each steak will be around one pound.  Last year we sold out and some people who arrived later did not get to eat.  The band will be Gary B & the Cools.  This is a Rider’s project and we need your support!
In the absence of Sherry Faughn, chairman of the Corn Hole, Debbie Alderson gave the following report.  Corn Hole will be Saturday, January 8th.  Signup at 1:00, 1:30 draw for partners, competition starts at 2:00.  Food will be served (chili - $2.00 a bowl, hot dogs - $1.00 each).  Bring snacks.  Dave Campbell will be in the kitchen cooking chili and Dave Neighbors has volunteered to put together the bracket after all are signed.
Larry Alderson, cook night chairman, reported our next cook night will be Friday, January 14th.  Discussion was held on providing two cook night crews.  A signup sheet was sent around and short meeting was held after the meeting adjourned to talk about a second crew.  Rick Derks will chair the second team to start in March. 
Dave Neighbors reported he, Director Dave Campbell and Assistant Director Steve Spayde attended a meeting with different riding clubs in the surrounding area.  He reported on activities Chapter 5 has coming up in the New Year.  Following is a list of upcoming events:

January 8 – Ride the Temp – meet at Schultes, KSU 10:00 am
January 8 - Corn Hole tournament – 1:00 pm at Post
February 12 - Valentine’s Dinner/Dance – at Post

March 12 – St. Pat’s Day Ride 

April 30 – Chapter 5 Scavenger Ride and Bike Blessing

Mary 14-15 – Legacy Pre-ride (designated riders only)

Legacy Ride – June 24, 25, 26

July 4th weekend – plans are being made for a multiple night rider over the 4th holiday weekend 
           (possible Hannibal, River Route, St. Peters, Washington)

July 10 – Bikes at the Bluff

August 14 – Bikes at the Bluff

August 20 – Elks Bike Rally
August – possible tent ride to Johnson Shut-ins – more info to come
September 3 – Chapter 5 Poker Run

September 24 – Dick’s Dam Ride
October 1 – Teddy Bear Run 
A report on the Bikes at the Bluffs was given.  The days have changed to Sunday afternoons, 3-7, with possible ride before.  Dates that have been set are July 10 and August 14 with September to be determined.
Old Business  

No old business.
​New Business

Jim Rosenberg reported on the Legion Riders dues since inception.  Dues have always been $15.  

MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the annual dues be increased by $5 for the new year.  Motion was seconded by Carolyn Rost.

Discussion was held with the following motion being made:

MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the decision to raise the dues be tabled until next month.  Motion was seconded by Paul Booth.  Motion passed unanimously.
Director Dave presented letters from Boys State and Girls State requesting sponsorship for each.
MOTION:  Steve Spayde moved the Chapter donate $500 to sponsor a boy to Boys State.  Motion was seconded by Bob Wendell.  Motion passed unanimously.

MOTION:  Steve Spayde moved the Chapter donate $300 to sponsor a girl to Girls State.  Motion was seconded by Dena Wendell.  Motion passed unanimously.
Director Dave reminded people we are still selling raffle tickets for the cooler, alcohol and scratcher tickets.  We need some more tickets donated.  It was suggested to sell raffle tickets at the door on Valentine’s Day, before the drawing that night.

Chaplain Charlie reported on a patch for Donnie Faughn that was requested by his wife, Sherry.  A sample was shown and discussion was held.
MOTION:  Vince Rost moved the Chapter purchase 75 patches at the cost of $3.00 per patch, and sell at $5.00 a patch, with the extra being put in the Scholarship Fund.  Motion was seconded by Bill Plate.  Motion passed unanimously.
50/50 raffle

Sgt. At Arms Cecil Goodin had Christine Goodin draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $111/$55.50 in the raffle and it was won by Tom Kirchner.

A closing prayer was presented Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1910 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, February 3 at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Director  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Dave Campbell
(davcamp366@aol.com)
Asst. Director . . . . . . . . . . 
Steve Spayde

(spayed@gmail.com)
Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Debbie Alderson 
(dalderson49@gmail.com)

Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Sherry Faughn
(Faughn.Sherry27@yahoo.com)

Sgt-at-Arms . . . . . . . . . . . .
Cecil Goodin

(cecilgoodin1@gmail.com)
Chaplain . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Charlie Lindquist
(idrawfaces@yahoo.com)

Historian . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Barbara Turnage
(beahappy408@yahoo.com)
Judge Advocate . . . . . . . . .
Rick Derks

(Rick.Derks@gmail.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


